Kilburn News

DECEMBER 2020 / JANUARY 2021 KILBURN PARISH COUNCIL

Remembrance Day 2020

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. At the going down of the sun and in the morning,

We will remember them.

For as long as we can remember, the parishioners of Kilburn have mustered at Bown Close for 1:50pm and left in a parade heading towards the war memorial for our annual act of remembrance, two minutes silence and short church service led by the local vicar from St Clements Church, Horsley. The view is usually one of three hundred families, friends and onlookers, all of whom wish to pay their respect to those who sacrificed their tomorrow for our today.

However this year there was an eerie silence as the ongoing coronavirus pandemic has meant that the band were unable to attend, the number of attendees were restricted, there and a second national lockdown meant that parishioners were unfortunately unable to attend.

At 2pm on remembrance Sunday 11 members of the public all chosen from our respected community groups attended a small wreath laying service led by Cllr David Hall, Chairman of Kilburn Parish Council followed by a number of prayers and two minutes silence.

This year we were also fortunate to have a serving RAF solider who also resides in Kilburn come along and lower the flag and pay his respects to those who have been tragically lost in conflicts across the world.



It was also heart-warming and good to see residents both old and young outside on their doorsteps at 11am observing two minutes' silence whilst following social distancing guidelines.

Below we remember those who lost their lives in conflicts who resided in the area.

PARISH OF HORSLEY AND KILBURN

BOER WAR - 1899 - 1902

WILLIAM ALLDRED - JOHANNESBERG

HENRY BERESFORD - VALFONTEIN

WORLD WAR I 1914—1918 WORLD WAR II 1939= 1945

CHRISTOPHER COOKS ORBET, BELL

EDWARD. FAKE GEORGE HECTOR BLACKHAM

H. GAUNT. GEORGE, FREDERICK, BRIERS

MAURICE GREGORY CYRIL, CALVERT

JESSE, EDWARD, HARRISON VERNON CRESSWELL

PERCY HAWTHORNE SIDNEY CURZON

J. JACKSON JOHN DAWES

ARTHUR MEACHAM ERNIE FORD

VASHINI PEACOCK JOHN RICHARD HUGHES

G.H. RHODES FRANK LUDLAM

ARTHUR VICTOR TAYLOR ALBERT MALTBY

G. E. TURNER GEORGE WILLIAM OATES

A. HOPE CHARLES PARKIN

R. NASH SIDNEY JAMES PARKIN

EDWARD PEET

CHARLES W. RHODES

CHARLES RILEY

HERBERT SHAW

T. SUTTON

FRANK M. TARLTON

VINCENT PERCIVAL THOMPSON

PARISH OF DENBY

WORLD WAR I 1914—1918

WILLIAM D. DRURY-LOWE

ARHUR JOHN BINKS

WILLIAM ARTHUR BOISSIER

WILLIAM A. ATKINSON

JOHN H BOOTH

LAURENCE BROWN

THROMAS CHAMBERLAIN HERBERT CRESSWELL

ALBERT FLETCHER

HARRY FLETCHER

CECIL FOULKE
HERBERT FOULKE

GEORGE H FORD

ALBERT GALE

CHARLES GALE

HAROLD E. HALL

ERNEST F. JOHNSON

JAMES KNIGHTON

JOHN LAMB

CHARLES LOMAS

JAMES W. WORTH HERBERT SIMPSON

WILLIAM H.STEWART

ERNEST W.STONE

ARTHUR TOMLINSON

ERNEST WATHALL

FREDERICK A.WATSON

WILLIAM H. WHEATCROFT

WORLD WAR II 1939— 1945

HARRY ALLDREAD

ENID BROWN

JOHN THOMAS JOSEPH BROWN

NORMAN CRESSWELL

CRAIG EARNSHAW

FRANK FUTTER

CLAYTON HORSLEY
JOHN TREVOR HUNT

JOHN CHARLES KEATINGE

CLEM LAND RICE

CHARLES PARLFREYMAN WILLIAM SYDNEY SEAL

HENRY SMITH

HAROLD WESTON

Kilburn Parish Council



KILBURN PARIS COUNCIL

The Parish Council continues to hold its meetings via zoom on the 2nd Monday of each month. Once again – should any parishioner wish to attend please contact the Clerk for an invitation.

Cllr Tracey Bailey was co-opted onto the Parish Council at its October meeting. Cllr Bailey has already proven to be an asset to the Council. Details as how to contact Cllr Bailey are on the p.c. website.

This year's Remembrance Day saw a wreath laying service attended by Members of the Council and other local leaders who wished to lay wreaths on behalf of their organisations. The Council received a number of complaints about the lack of lamppost poppies this year. We were informed by the British Legion they were unable to supply lamppost poppies this year and suggested we re-use last years poppies – unfortunately most of these were unusable and those we had were placed around the war memorial. The Parish Council regrets any disappointment this may have caused.

The Police & Crime Commissioner, Hardyal Dhindsa, attended the November meeting of the Parish Council. Members of the Council are concerned about the amount of drug activity which is happening within Kilburn. Residents should report drug related crime via the non-emergency number 101 unless life or property are in immediate danger then 999 should be used. Reports can also be made via the website (www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/Contact/Contact-Us.aspx). The Commissioner informed the meeting that Kilburn will have its own dedicated PCSO in due course.

There will be no Carol Service this year due to the pandemic. Once the contractor has erected the Christmas tree – the lights will be switched on. The Governor's of the Infant School have requested that the Christmas light which is attached to the wall of the Infant/Nursery School be removed after the current season.

The Parish Council is seeking a new location for the light.

A recent competition has seen pupils of Kilburn Junior School present pictures to make drivers aware of local speed restrictions. Members of the Council were extremely impressed with the standard of the pictures. The pictures will soon be made into signs and will be erected on lampposts and other designated locations around Kilburn.

We have received complaints about horse riders riding on pavements. According to the Highway Code this practice is illegal and we would ask horse riders to be considerate of pedestrians and other users and not ride horses on pavements.

The Council have agreed to place an Honour Board on the wall of the Village Hall. The board will seek to honour deceased members of the parish who have given their time in improving lives of Kilburn and its residents.

The Council have asked the Borough Council to investigate the poor condition of the play equipment and surrounding play area at Fairview Close.

We have received many offers to deliver the Kilburn News and we sincerely thank those residents. We are now hopeful that we will be able to deliver to most areas of Kilburn.

May we take this opportunity to wish Kilburn Residents a Happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year. We can only hope that the imminent vaccine for Covid-19 makes for a better 2021 than 2020 has been.

Council Details

- Cllr D Hall (Chairman) 01332 881492
- Cllr D Earnshaw (Vice Chairman) 07967 550158
- Cllr D Beadell 07514 956142
- Cllr P Rowley 01332 882357
- Cllr E Hetherington 01332 881354
- Cllr C Riley 07889 980195
- Cllr M Rowe- 07488 964335
- · Cllr B Lambert -
- Cllr K Mcdonald 07920 802808
- Cllr T Bailey—07900616968
- Ms S Matthews (Parish Clerk) 01332 671513 or email: samatthews2001@aol.com

Following the request for a 'going concern' report by the independent auditor, Amber Valley Borough Council has been issued with a 'qualified statement' relating to 'Value for Money' for the first time in its history. This is in respect of its 2019 -20 financial accounts, which are prior to the coronavirus pandemic. The Council is currently spending £2.8m a year more than its annual income and is rapidly running out of reserves.

It has recently published a Budget Deficit Plan which shows it will take until 2022/23 before it hopes to reduce its overspending by £900k to £1.9m each year. The Auditor is not satisfied with this and has requested the Council provide a second Budget Deficit plan to address its continued overspend by 31st January 2021.

In addition to crime increasing by 25% in Amber Valley, knife crime also increased in Derbyshire by 17%. Therefore, as Chair of Derbyshire Fire & Rescue Service, I certainly welcome the wrapping of a Fire Engine promoting the anti-knife crime message. Fire engines can make an excellent billboard as they serve communities and play an important role in raising awareness of the dangers and issues associated with knife crime.

Derbyshire County Council are working with Amber Valley Community Voluntary Services to help the Council's Community Response Unit during the coronavirus pandemic. This scheme assists vulnerable residents, who are shielding or self-isolating, with food shopping and delivery, phone calls to help prevent loneliness or collection/delivery of prescriptions. If you have a few hours to spare and would like to offer help, please contact Amber Valley CVS on 01773 512076 or email kirstybarker@avcvs.org

Applications for Primary and Junior school places for September 2021 are now being accepted. Applying online is the easiest method. Choosing the right school is a big and important decision, so please do not miss the 15th January 2021 deadline, as you are less likely to get a place at your preferred school, may have to travel further or your child may not get into the same school as their friends.

Derbyshire's local economy has reduced by about £2bn due to the impact of Covid-19. Footfall in our town centres has dramatically fallen and we are seeing £1 in every £3 spent in retail is being spent online. DCC is therefore launching a new way for Derbyshire Communities to browse, book and buy online, as part of a scheme to support towns and villages across Derbyshire. ShopAppy.com is a website which allows shops, cafes, restaurants and other local businesses and community organisations to display their goods and services for online purchasing. Shops and services will be displayed in a single town page, which means you can shop different shops in one transaction. £64,000 has been set aside to pay for free unlimited use of the website for 12 months. Apparently, Hope Valley has become the first community to go live on the ShopAppy.com website.

In these challenging times, it is important residents get the chance to say what changes they would like to see and what your priorities are in respect of Council expenditure and service provision. DCC has therefore launched its 'Your Council Your Voice' survey, which runs until 13th December 2020. The survey is online, or contact Call Derbyshire on 01629 533190, if you require a paper copy. We want to know where we are getting it right and where we need to improve, whilst still providing value for money. People taking part have the chance to win a £100 shopping voucher in a prize draw.



If there is an issue I can help you with, please contact me on 01332 781092 or kevin.buttery@derbyshire.gov.uk

Derbyshire Mobile Library Service

The Derbyshire Mobile Library Service will be visiting Kilburn on the following dates in Church Street car park:

- 22nd January 2021— 11:15am to 12:15pm
- 19th February 2021—11:15am to 12:15pm
- 19th March 2021— 11:15am to 12:5pm

KILBURN SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING TEAM

Your Safer Neighbourhood team (SNT) is a group of local police officers,
Police Community Support Officers and Specials dedicated to serving your community.
The team is supported by additional officers from the wider area.

We work closely with local authorities, community leaders and residents to decide our policing priorities for the area. This helps us to find useful, long-term solutions to local problems, while maintaining our wider focus on preventing and reducing crime, protecting the vulnerable and providing reassurance across Derbyshire.

The local Safer Neighbourhood Team can be contacted on 101 and the team members are:

Inspector Paul Stephenson
Sgt 14320 Jo Brooks
PCSO Supervisor 3841 Christopher Bannister
PC 2712 Wendy Wright
PC 15060 Rianne Holland
PCSO 12916 Georgia Letham
PCSO 12975 Kathryn Adcock
PCSO 12985 Mark Worrall

Neighbourhood Watch Update



Firstly, the team at Kilburn & Denby Neighbourhood Watch would like to thank you all for your support throughout 2020 and we would like to wish you, your family, and friends a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

As you all might be aware, the Kilburn & Denby Neighbourhood Watch will be celebrating its 5th Birthday in February 2021 and over this time, the watch has gone from consisting of 22 houses to the entirety of two villages.

Our biggest challenge is that for the past two years we have been operating outside of the normal "scope" of what a Neighbourhood Watch should be doing, often tending to incidents and issues outside of our remit due to a lack of resources from other services.

We love what we do and we love helping our community and for this reason we will be changing our name in 2021 to the "Kilburn & Denby Community Partnership" and registering as an independent charity so we can fundraise and focus on the things that matter to our wider community.

These will be things such as community patrols, the carnival, flood and snow warden schemes as well as continuing our support as a Neighbourhood Watch within this. This will also include emergency response to pandemics, speeding issues and canvassing for change to our road/parking issues.

Our work will also provide all of the community groups, the two parish councils and all the statutory and voluntary services with a group to turn to for community-based issues that fall outside of their remit. We also aim to strengthen relations between the groups.

We are on the lookout for passionate individuals who would like to join our board of trustees or wider committee and help shape the work of the organisation and support our local community. Interested parties are asked to email Cllr Daniel Beadell at KilburnNHW@outlook.com or telephone 07514956142nb

As ever, if you need the assistance of our team, we can be contacted 24/7, 365 days of the year by telephone on 07756762192, via email to KilburnNHW@outlook.com or via or Facebook Page 'Kilburn & Denby Neighbourhood Watch'.

Christmas Crime Prevention Advice

1. Register on Immobilise

You can register anything on Immobilise that has a unique identifier. So whether it's a new bike your children have for Christmas or the latest laptop with a serial number, it is easy to register and upload photos of all your belongings to keep an up to date record in case they become lost or stolen.

2. Mark your property

It is important to make sure you have unique identifiers on your property so that if lost or stolen they can be identified by the police. In many cases the items may have IMEI/Serial numbers to identify them but most non-technical items don't. In this scenario, you can use a variety of markers such as UV Pens, Stickers or an ImmobiTag for a bicycle or ImmobiDot for smaller items

3. Deter potential criminals

The Immobilise stickers and other marking products help to deter burglars. The Fake TV is a must have at this time of year. It simulates the same light as you get from have a TV on, so from the outside it looks like someone is in the house. But there are other small things you can do to protect your property such as:

- Invest in a light timer to turn on inside lights when you're out.
- Invest in a motion sensor outdoor flood light.
- Keep curtains closed at night.
- Keep all Christmas presents and keys out of sight.
- Do not hide spare keys outside.

4. Silence is golden

Social media has integrated into our daily lives and unfortunately it does make it easier for criminals to know when a house is empty. If you're going away this Christmas, don't advertise it on social media and make sure you keep your accounts locked to the public. Also make sure only trustworthy neighbours know and try to cancel all deliveries while away so that it doesn't look like no one is home.

5. Hide the evidence

After a great big shopping spree and even after opening presents on Christmas Day, don't throw all the packaging in the same bin at the same time. It only shows burglars what new expensive items are in your home. Try and take it to a recycling centre or wait until you know the bins are being collected.

6. Stay safe while Christmas Shopping

Staying vigilant while enjoying the festivities can be hard but shopping up a storm can make you an easy target. Here are a few tips to help keep you safer:

- When at a cash point shield your pin and put any cash away safely before you walk off.
- Use debit cards as much as you can rather than carrying large amounts of cash.
- Keep handbags and wallets safe and don't put them down anywhere.
- Keep an eye on your phone and try not to use it out on the street. The latest street thefts are happening to people on their mobile phones by muggers on moped bikes.
- Park vigilantly. Keep the car locked until you reach the door.
- Finally, stay safe by being aware of your surroundings and enjoy the festivities!

Kilburn Infant School News.



Our very strange school term has continued well, and despite some staffing shortages due to the virus, the whole school has remained open with only two closures for our Nursery. Pupil attendance for this term so far has been 97% and we are very pleased that children, staff and parents feel safe at the school. We are continuing to run a 'Recovery curriculum' with an emphasis on Communication &

Language, Physical, PSHE, Reading, Phonics, Writing & Maths.
We have welcomed 48 children into our Nursery and Reception classes, and are delighted to also be joined by Mrs Cathie Hallsworth, our new HLTA in Year 2 Owls.

All of our classes have enjoyed 'Memorable Experiences' to begin their new learning themes, including a 'Castles' day in Year 2 Owls, a 'Picnic' in Year 1 Foxes and a 'Pyjama' day in Reception Mice.

Classes are not able to mix together and have to stay in their 'Bubbles', so instead of our usual after-school Halloween Disco, we held a special themed Halloween Day, and all the children enjoyed dressing-up in their scary costumes! And as children couldn't at home this year, some of the children even had a go at 'Trick or Treating' at one of the classroom doors! We also held learning theme days for 'Diwali', 'Bonfire' and 'Remembrance', with children making a special Poppy picture to display on Kilburn War Memorial.

We also thought about communities and helping others by taking part in activities for 'Jeans for Genes', and by making a Harvest food collection for the local food bank charity, 'Hope for Belper'. For 'Children in Need' all of the children went spotty - on their clothes and faces! In December we will be wearing our Christmas jumpers for the 'Save the Children' charity and making another food collection for 'Hope'.

We continued our own fundraising for 'extras' and held after-school Movie Nights and all children drew a Christmas picture for 'Rudolph Cards' that were made into cards, mugs and teddy bears.

Finally, a big thank you to Kilburn Parish Council who will be installing a fabulous Christmas tree and lights in the Nursery playground again. There will be no Carol Service this year, so the lights will be switched on and remain throughout Christmas.



For weekly photos of learning, events, fundraising, visits, & activities, please see our school 'Facebook' page! Thank you for everyone's continued support to our school this term!

Joanne Baillie Head teacher



Kilburn Junior School News.



Head Teacher: Robert Hull Tel: 01332880540

<u>info@kilburn-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk</u> <u>www.kilburnjunior.school</u>

The excitement of Christmas is rising



It is lovely to feel the excitement for Christmas growing in school as we more into the festive season. We have a number of treats and surprises lined up for the boys and girls during the final weeks of the term including an online pantomime, a Christmas Film Evening, a Christmas Workshop, our annual Christmas Dinner Feast and I am even trying to arrange a visit from the big man himself—socially distanced of course!

Although things have been different, to say the least this year, we are certainly going to give the boys and girls in school the Christmas they deserve, and I would like to take this opportunity of wishing the people of Kilburn a Merry Christmas and Happy 2021.

Padley Centre

As part of the children's topic work around Human Rights, the children have been collecting items for the Padley Centre in Derby who provide help and support to the most deprived and vulnerable in our society.



The response from the children, parents, local people and businesses was overwhelming and the centre was incredibly grateful for the generosity shown, particularly at the current time.

Speed Awareness



As part of the Parish Council's Speed Awareness Campaign, the boys and girls were asked to use their artistic skills to produce posters encouraging drivers to watch their speed on the roads around Kilburn.

Here a few examples of their wonderful, eye-catching, creative work and the winning entries will be revealed soon on the roads around the village—so keep your eyes peeled and watch your speed.



Spreading Christmas Cheer at the Residential Home

This term, the children in Year 5 and 6 have been exploring ways of supporting local people. The boys and girls are currently preparing fit boxes for the residents of the Kilburn Care Home as a way of spreading the joy of Christmas and giving a little Christmas cheer.

They have written letters to supermarkets and other business for donations, as well and making gifts and cards themselves. They are also rehearsing songs with the hope of sending a film of their performance.

Year 3's Awesome Artwork

Pupils in Team Resilience have recently experimented with paint pouring, in order to create some stunning art work. As you can see their results are really impressive.





New Classroom

As a result of the school's rapid increase in pupil numbers over the past two years, we have exciting plans in place for a new, state-of-the-art classroom for September 2021. If you have, or know of children who would like to join our team, please contact the school office.





ARTHUR MEDICAL CENTRE

Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse, Derby, DE7 6AX.

Tel: 01332 880249 Fax: 01332 78126 www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk

As we will all be well aware, the winter has brought a new wave of Covid-19 related impact on our community. Whilst there is anticipation of vaccines which will hopefully allow us to eventually return to some sort of normality, infection rates continue to be high and it is important that we all remain vigilant and follow the official guidance to protect ourselves and each other.

Arthur Medical Centre strongly supports the formative plans for mass vaccination and is working together with local partner GP practices to provide this service to patients. It is likely that this will be delivered through a shared, single local site as directed by the Government, however other details are still in the planning stage. We will share further details on the location and processes when definitive information is available and begin to contact patients to invite them for vaccination, as soon as we are able to do so.

We welcome the news from the government which has been shared through the media, extending the eligibility for flu vaccination to patients aged 50-64yrs; however General practices are learning this information at the same time as you. Again, we are awaiting further details from the NHS on the supply of vaccinations and guidance on how these will be offered and scheduled. With this in mind, please DO NOT call or visit the surgery regarding flu vaccinations if you are aged between 50-64 with no pre-existing health conditions that make you eligible for a flu vaccination already, as this will increase pressure on our services at a critical time. Please be reassured that patient care is our priority and we will be in touch with you as soon as we are able to take bookings for the 50-64 flu vaccinations.

Your practice is currently experiencing a very high level of demand and the services we provide are under increased pressure. NHS staff are often more likely to be exposed to Covid-19 infection than most people and there is additional impact due to sickness absence amongst members of our clinical and administrative teams. It is also likely that we will have to suspend many non-essential services to allow us to safeguard patients from unnecessary face-to-face contact and to support the anticipated mass vaccination programmes. Please help us by being considerate with your requests - and your expectations - when communicating with our reception and clinical staff.

Given the current rates of Covid-19 infection in our communities, it is vital that GP practices try to limit patient attendance in person, to avoid the risk of potential exposure or infection. In line with current guidance, we continue to offer initial telephone or video consultations with GPs or clinical staff. Many medical queries or problems can be resolved by telephone or video call and wherever possible, we will try our best to resolve your concerns in this way. However, if the clinician feels you should be seen inperson, you will be booked for a face-to-face consultation. Alternatively, for less urgent queries such as administrative issues, routine vaccination questions, medicine enquiries or regarding a stable or non-urgent medical problem, you can access our e-consultation service from our website's home page www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk. Our Practice team will receive your query through the system and resolve these for you.

We would like to thank you all for your support, your patience and for bearing with us during this very challenging period. We will continue to deliver the best levels of patient care as best we can.

Wudhus News – Keeping the Villages Updated Horsley Woodhouse Remembrance Service

Sunday 8th November



Sitwell Recreation Ground



Terry Whittaker, Standard Bearer

Wreaths were laid by Cllr Karen Seals Chair, HW Parish Council & Don Barham Hon Sec, HW & Smalley Royal British Legion

Halloween - HW Primary School

Horsley Woodhouse Primary School children may not have been able to go 'trick or treating' this year, but they still had a great time carving our pumpkins for Halloween.



Halloween photo courtesy of Stephen Lingley

Kilburn Village Hall

7a Church Street, Kilburn, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 OLU



Monday:	Cookery Classes for 2-4 yrs old	Katie 07791721129
	Kilburn Parish Council - Meetings	Parish Clerk 01332 671513
Tuesday:	Let's Get Active UK—over 50s	Sarah 07585009270
	Burnett Academy	Joash 07779521141
	Ladies Keep-Fit	
Wednesday:	Whist Drive	Jenny 01773 741586
	Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence	Shirley 07779 812468
	Kilburn Wine Circle	David 0115 9303712
Thursday:	Derbyshire Toy Libraries	Anne-Marie 07866484550
	Intermediate Dance Classes	Patricia 01332 660837
Friday:	Chatterbox Cafe	Terry 01332 780486
Saturday:	Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence	Shirley 07779812468
Sunday:	Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence	Shirley 07779812468
	Kilburn Christian Fellowship	Godfrey 01332 781200

The Kilburn Village Hall is a fantastic venue, available to hire for family and children's parties, charity events, group activities for all ages, meetings and all kinds of regular or one-off occasions for small groups or up to 120 people. There is a free car park a few metres from the hall. Book early to avoid disappointment.

Charges: £12 per hour before 6.00pm - £15 per hour after 6.00pm.

For further information contact the Hall Manager: 07709 818683

Kilburn Village Hall is currently closed due to the Covid19 pandemic. The Hall Management is currently discussing when and how the Hall may be able to open. There will be further notices indicating when this will happen.

TIER 3









Find out what support you can get

For example, if you're out of work, need to get food, or want to take care of your mental health. gov.uk/coronavirus

If you have any coronavirus symptoms:

A high temperature • A new, continuous cough A loss of, or change to, your sense of smell or taste Get a test and stay at home

For more information and detailed guidance visit: gov.uk/coronavirus







MEETING FRIENDS AND FAMILY



BARS, PUBS AND RESTAURANTS



RETAIL



WORK AND BUSINESS



No mixing of households indoors, or most outdoor places, apart from support bubbles. Maximum of six in some outdoor public spaces (e.g. parks, public gardens).

Hospitality is closed, with the exception of sales by takeaway, drive-through or delivery.

Open.

Everyone who can work from home should do so.

EDUCATION



INDOOR LEISURE



ACCOMMODATION



PERSONAL CARE



Early years settings, schools, colleges and universities open. Childcare, other supervised activities for children, and childcare bubbles permitted.

Open. Group activities and classes should not take place. Closed (with limited exceptions)

Open.

OVERNIGHT STAYS



WEDDINGS AND FUNERALS



ENTERTAINMENT



PLACES OF WORSHIP



We advise against overnight stays other than with household or support bubble.

15 guests for weddings, civil partnerships and wakes; 30 for funerals. Wedding receptions not permitted.

Classes and organised adult sport

should avoid higher-risk contact

activity. Group exercise activities

athletes, under-18s and disabled

people can continue.

Indoor venues closed.

Open, but cannot interact with anyone outside household or support bubble.

TRAVELLING



EXERCISE



can take place outdoors, but people and sports indoors should not take place, unless with your household or contact). bubble. Organised activities for elite

RESIDENTIAL CARE



LARGE **EVENTS**



Avoid travelling outside your area, other than where necessary such as for work or education. Further exemptions apply. Reduce the number of journeys where possible. Plan ahead and avoid busy times and routes on public transport. Avoid car

sharing with those outside of your

household or support bubble.

COVID-secure arrangements such as substantial screens, visiting pods, and window visits. Outdoor/airtight visits only (rollout of rapid testing will enable indoor visits including

Events should not take place. Drive-in events permitted.